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Hempstead Harbor Protection Committee





MEETING MINUTES


Meeting of May 14, 2003


Sea Cliff Village Hall – 7:30 pm








MUNICIPAL MEMBERS





Nassau County





Thomas Suozzi, County Executive


Ken Arnold, Representative





City of Glen Cove





Mary Ann Holzkamp, Mayor


Rosemary Olsen, Representative





Town of North Hempstead





May Newburger, Town Supervisor


Fred Pollack, Representative





Town of Oyster Bay





John Venditto, Town Supervisor


Aldona Lawson, Representative


Tom Ryan, Representative





Village of Flower Hill





James Damascus, Mayor


William Clemency, Committee Chair





Village of Roslyn





John Durkin, Mayor


Len Shaw, Representative





Village of Roslyn Harbor





Gerson Strassberg, Mayor


Ben Corin, Representative


Thomas Halton, Representative





Village of Sands Point





Leonard Wurzel, Mayor


Edward Dziadul, Representative





Village of Sea Cliff





Eileen Krieb, Mayor


Dan Maddock, Representative
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Executive Director





Eric D. Swenson, Esq.





Technical Advisors





NYS Dept. of State





NYS Dept. of Env. Conservation





NYS Leg. Comm. on Water


 Resources Needs of Long Island





NY Sea Grant





Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor





Glenwood / Glen Head Civic Assn.











Present: Bill Clemency, Chair (Flower Hill), Eric Swenson, Vice Chair and Tom Ryan (Oyster Bay), Lynn Oliva, Director, Fred Pollack (N. Hempstead), Ed Dziadul (Sands Point), Len Shaw (Roslyn), Ben Corin (Roslyn Harbor), Dan Maddock (Sea Cliff), Danielle Oglesby (Glen Cove), Carol DiPaolo (Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor), Patrice Benneward (Glenwood / Glen Head Civic Association), Joel Ziev (Town of North Hempstead Waterfront Advisory Commission), Carolyn Quenon (North Shore Environmental Alliance), Eileen Keenan (Sea Grant / L.I. NEMO), David Feld (GeesePeace).





Discussion:  (action items underlined)





I	Call to Order at 7:45 pm





II	Municipal Reports; LIS CAC Update & Announcements





	Roslyn sent out a brochure to its residents on stormwater runoff.  (Len will get a copy to the committee); There was a court decision in favor of the village on the Stop and Shop proposal – the applicant’s cannot use the old zoning; Oyster Bay is in the process of hiring 3 part timers for the summer to work on the Town’s two pump-out boats.  They will augment the 2 full timers.  One boat will work the north shore and one the south shore.   The Long Island Sound Study policy committee is developing a Stewardship System to better coordinate watershed management and open space preservation efforts around the Sound.  A list is being prepared of coordinators of the various plans and the management strategies being proposed.  They will emphasize areas that need to be preserved.  They are hoping to finalize this by January 1, 2004.  Once this is adopted, it is hoped that it will provide greater impetus for funding and technical assistance.  HHPC is on the list of organizations that LISS plans to contact for input. Lynn had  3,000 “Green Lawn Cards” reprinted.  Approx. 2,500 of these were distributed at the meeting to municipal members for distribution to residents with the Committee retaining about 500.  The palm-sized cards  provide helpful suggestions on organic lawn care and pesticide use.   Joel Ziev expressed concern over the concrete fill that is on the Forest City Daly property – if it is not removed soon, it may be exceedingly difficult to get trucks in there to remove it.  The Committee will write a letter to the Village of Roslyn expressing its concern.  Patrice Benneward questioned the status of Oyster Bay’s negotiations with KeySpan over  property acquisition and on the status of the Gladsky site.  Eric agreed to look into this.


	


III	Subcommittee Reports  (none)





IV	Search Committee Recommendation on hiring new Executive Director





	The Search Committee received three resumes in response to its advertising and 


               recommended Eric Swenson for the position.  Eric excused himself from the room 


               and the full committee discussed the matter and concurred with the Search 


               Committee’s recommendation.  Eric will assume his new position following the close 


               of tonight’s meeting.  The Committee gave a round of applause to Lynn and thanked 


               her for her years of service.





V	Committee Support/Dues for 2003





	The Committee normally sends out its annual dues notices to member municipalities in May or June.  After discussion, the Committee decided to request the same total level of funding for 2003 as it requested for 2002.  A claim form for Oyster Bay’s 2002 contribution was signed and sent for payment on May 13th.  This leaves Nassau County as the only remaining member with outstanding dues.  Lynn received a letter 








